TOWN COUNCIL 

Work Session

October 20, 2004

A work session was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library at 7:15 PM by Council President Kenneth G. Littman.  The following Council members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Julio J. DiGiando

Guy J. Settipane

absent:
Claire M. Ferguson

also present were:

Thomas P. Tighe, Interim Town Administrator

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk

present for Vollmer Associates:

John Hannigan

Joseph Donovan

John Hannigan presented slides showing several conceptual designs of the proposed highway facility.  Mr. Hannigan stated that the proposed facility concept has been designed covering the specific criteria for the needs of the Town.  

The following slides were discussed:

Floor Plan

The building is approximately 11,500 sq. ft. and includes office space, locker rooms, training rooms and restrooms, as well as two heated bays and seven unheated bays.

Flyover

This slide was used to show the facility in the context of the surrounding area.  Mr. Hannigan stated that the cost of trees would determine the size of the trees to be planted.    

Section thru Site

This slide indicated the down slope of the landscape in relation to proposed facility and wastewater treatment facility.  Mr. Hannigan noted that there would be trees planted between the wastewater treatment facility and the highway facility.  

Building Perspective

The building is shown as a basic pre-engineered metal structure.  

Approach View

The approach to the site is through a curved driveway with trees and plantings.

Storage Bins & Fueling Station

The storage area will consist of 2,000 sq. ft. of covered storage space on the West margin of the property.  The storage area will be kept as low as possible.   The fueling station will be located at the Southern portion of the property.

Site Plan

The site plan shows the relationship between building, storage, paved area, new trees, contour of landscape and proximity of wastewater treatment facility.

Mr. Hannigan answered questions from the audience.  The questions addressed concerns such as:  

· location of uncovered storage

· maneuverability of vehicles in the yard

· tree budget does not cover all trees as depicted in drawing

· site preparation and removal of fill

· visibility and elevation of building

· impact on coastal zone

· other expenses not included such as covering of tanks at wastewater treatment facility

· cost of project too high

Councilor Settipane in addressing concerns relating to the cost of the project, noted that there is a 10% to 15% contingency fund of approximately $300,000.00 figured into the cost.

Mr. Donovan stated that Vollmer Associates would continue to address concerns relating to the visibility of the highway facility.

There being no further questions from the audience, Council President Littman adjourned the meting at 8:45 PM.
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